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President

Mary Swirsky


463-4015

Secretary

Ann Rudolph


463-5803

Treasurer

Candy LoBue


463-2677

President-elect

Lynda Boody

     202 355-4201

Board Members

Term thru 6/17

James Schreiber


463-3377

John Diekmann


463-7162

Carolyn Strelo-Smith


463-4696

John Murray


463-5550

Term thru 6/18

Jim Snyder


221-3986

Oscar Hernandez


463-1873

Peggy Bitler


463-4239

Richard Ernst

     916 749-8479

Kathie Mann


463-4265

Newsletter

Prices  463-3794

Program Schedule:
Dec 6 – Bob Cashell – Silver 

Springs development

Dec 13 – Jennifer Ott – UNR 

Desert Farming initiative

Dec 20 Christmas dinner with  

MVR and LTC guests

Dec 27 Dark

Jan 3 Dark

Jan 10 Live and we need a program

Be sure to  work with Lucy on the timing for programs. lrechel@slcnv.com
Upcoming Events:

Dec 13 Board meeting

Dec 20 Christmas dinner with guests from Mason Valley Residence and the Long Term Care facility at SLMC.

Feb 5 Super Bowl Party

Feb 18 Sweetheart Dinner/Dance?? 

Programs needed: I don’t see anything listed in Lucy’s schedule of programs for January.  Shorter programs or no program once in a while might be OK, but without the quality programs we have had the past several years I think we lose our identity of a learning, caring serving group.  We need some programs about what is going on in Yerington. 

Everyone is eligible to arrange programs, but right now the primary responsibility is on the group: Tom & Judy Price, Jay Recanzone, Dennis & Lucy Rechel, Ann & Ted Rudolph, Steve Rye, Jim Schreiber, Steve Singer and Bunny Snyder.

TRF donations: We have made excellent progress on meeting our Club’s obligation to the District for supporting the Annual Programs Fund (APF) of Rotary International’s Foundation TRF.  Donations have trickled in all year and with Skip’s encouragement during Rotary’s Foundation month (November) our support is now well over the $2,000 level.  This is the money that not only pays for the fund matching the RI does on international grants (like we had with Dharwad, India) but half of our donations come back in three years to pay for District 5190 service grants that clubs use for local projects.  We have had many of these grants in the past too.  It is a Fund well worth supporting.  So far this year 20 members have donated a total of $2,324.  Our goal for the year is $3,000 so we have a ways to go but we are doing good so far.  Hopefully we can get some more members to chip in.  We have also contributed $430 to the TRF “End Polio Now” fund.  

Prospective member: We have a prospective member to consider for full membership.  Amy  Geddes has 

attended four of our recent meetings and is interested in becoming a full fledged member.  Amy is the Director of the Lyon County Library.  She came here several years ago at a time when the County was really strapped for money and had already cut almost everything from the Library funding.  The Library was only open a couple of hours a week at that time.  Some how, Amy was able to convince the County Commissioners that a Library was a valuable service and she has had good success at making it available a reasonable amount of time.  Her application for membership will be considered at the Dec 13 Board meeting.  If anyone has concerns about her potential membership please contact Mary Swirsky or some Board member immediately.  Assuming a positive vote from the Board, Amy’s induction will be held on Dec. 13.  

Christmas Dinner Meeting: December 20 is scheduled to be our Christmas dinner where we host many guests from The Mason Valley Residence facility and several of the residents from the hospital’s Long Term Care facility.  This dinner is also a partners night for members, meaning that those members who pay for meals by the year or quarter, can bring their partners at no additional cost.  Other members are welcome to bring their partners, but must pay a guest fee of $10.  Between partners and our senior guests, we usually have a capacity crowd and it will be necessary to provide George with an accurate expected headcount.  It is customary for Rotary members to treat our senior guests to a drink if they would like one and to engage them in conversation if they are interested.  This evening is generally an enjoyable experience, although quite hectic due to getting these guests into the room and seated at the tables.  The details have not been fully worked out yet, but for the past several years the MVR guests have come over in their own bus, which is simpler than using many private cars.  The LTC guests have some times come in private cars so we might need 2 or 3 cars that are reasonable for seniors to access (i.e. not Kathy’s yellow hotrod or Tom’s truck).  Entertainment for the evening will be provided by guitarist Erick Soto.

Club President to follow Lynda: We still need a volunteer to serve as Club President for the year starting July 1, 2018.  This is well into the future so you have lots of time to plan how you want to run things.  WARNING:  If we don’t get a volunteer very soon we will start nominating people.

Meal cost: Starting in January the price we pay for each meal served us at Dini’s will increase to $14 plus tip.  When we set the prices for our meal plan several years ago we were paying $10 plus tip per meal.  The Board has finally admitted that the cost we pay for meals has to increase.  So beginning in January the costs will increase from $125 per quarter to $150 per quarter and from $15 per meal to $20 per meal.  

Smith Valley Foundation Dinner: Nov. 5 has come and gone long ago, but it has not been forgotten.  Judy and I (as well as Ken and Peggy) were in Athens, Greece then so we missed this gala affair but it sounds like it was a well planned evening and people had a fun time pretending it was the Roaring 20’s.  Mary had a nice display of pictures from the event at Tuesday’s meeting.  Hopefully she will bring it again next week.  Lorie McMahon reports that they served 110 meals (maybe even a few more) and that at least half of the attendees were in costume.  She claims that there were no injuries from people trying to mimic Roaring 20’s dance steps and that was particularly amazing since Jack Kennedy (age 70+) was doing the splits as part of his dancing and several other dancers were able to dance the Charleston.  The raffle tickets earned about $2,000 for TRF and the silent auction earned more (including $80 for Lorie’s missing gavel) but I didn’t get an estimate on that.
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